

Sofia, July 2024

General Martin HEREM Estonian Defence Forces

Dear Markin,

Upon the completion of your successful mandate as Commander of the Estonian Defence Forces I am writing to extend once again my sincere gratitude for your support and friendship.

I strongly believe that the enhanced military cooperation within the European Union and NATO is a key to improving the national responses to the varied security challenges of today and tomorrow as well as the collective efforts towards achieving greater global security. I hope that we will continue to develop and expand our successful collaboration with your successor Major General Andrus Merilo.

I wish you good health and all the luck you need in your future plans and activities!

Admiral Emil EFTIMOV

Siverely,